
I hope you all had a relaxing half-

term holiday and were able to enjoy 

the wonderful weather.  

The teachers have so many inter-

esting lessons and experiences 

planned for the children in  the 

coming weeks, I am sure that the 

time will fly by! 

Next week our children in  Year 1 

and Year 4 will be taking statutory 

assessments. Year 1 will be taking 

their phonics screening and Year 4 

children will be taking  the Multipli-

cation Check. This on-line assess-

ments requires the children to type 

in the answers to times table ques-

tions. Please remember to keep 

practising on Sound Check over the 

coming weekend.  

 

CHANGE OF SCHOOL DAY 

Before half-term I sent a letter to all 

parents proposing that, from Sep-

tember, the school day finishes for 

all children at 3.25pm . I would like 

to remind parents that any feed-

back regarding this should be sent 

to school by 9th June.  

 

WATCH OUT! 

BOOKLET 

Today the chil-

dren in KS 2 

have been given 

a Watch It! Booklet to take home. 

They provide children  with advice 

on 36 dangers they may face while 

growing up and links to get help or 

advice.  

These books have been funded by 

Henley Rotary Club, who have also 

given the school some PSHE books 

for our younger children which the 

class teachers will share with 

them.  

LABELLING/SUN PROTECTION 

Can we politely remind parents to 

label all sweatshirts and clothing. 

We have a number of  clothing 

items in lost property that we can-

not return to children as they are 

not named. We also have a small 

number of plastic snack containers   

with no names. 

Can children also ensure they bring 

a hat when the weather is warm. 

  

 

  

Friday 9th June 

 STARS OF THE WEEK      

Friday 26th May 

Theme – Teacher’s Choice 

Well done to:  Ann-Marie, Freddie 
H, George, Rosa, Amelia, Zuri, Char-
lie, Eli, Ned, Jack p and Harry PH. 

Friday 9th June 

Theme - writing 

Congratulation to: Darcey, Dougie, 
Teddy, Charlie, Hannah, Myla, Ava 
B, Sienna, Megan and Olivia. 

 

At our last Parents Assembly, we 
handed out leaver’s hoodies to the 
children in Year 6.  I would like to 
thank FOWS for funding these.  

 

 

 

 



CHESTNUT CLASS 

Just before half-term, Chestnut class visited Compton Verney Art 

Gallery for a Stone Age Experience Day. The children had a won-

derful time and the visit enhanced their understanding about 

what it was like to live during the Stone Age. The children had the 

opportunity to light a fire using flint, which is a lot more tricky 

than it looks! They constructed wood huts and made wattle and 

daub walls. The children also had the opportunity to make flour 

and make their own bread. Finally, they constructed their own 

paintbrushes and paint to create their own “cave paintings.” 

Mrs Khawaja said that the teachers at the gallery commented on 

the children’s exemplary behaviour and enthusiasm for learning.  

Thank you to Mrs Khawaja for organising the visit and to Mrs 

Hartwright, Mrs Connor, Mrs Tamlin, Mrs Folkes and Mr Good-

man who accompanied the class. 



BIKEABILITY 

Just before we broke up for half-term, the children in Sycamore 

class had the opportunity to complete their Level 2 Cycling 

Awareness course with the Warwickshire Bikeability Team. The 

children were taught how to ride their bike safely on the local 

roads. The instructors spoke very highly of all the children and 

commented on the children’s excellent listening skills and  

team work.  

FOREST SCHOOL 

Chestnut class have been enjoying their sessions in Forest School. Here we 

share a few photographs of the activities they have been enjoying.  



Sycamore class enjoyed planning and then cooking a dish that con-

tained either salmon or mango. Fruit kebabs with chocolate sauce, 

salmon with pasta, pepper boats, stuffed pepper and pineapple cakes 

were some of the delicious dishes created. Everyone was very pleased 

with the final results and enjoyed eating them! 

A huge thank you to Mrs Hartwright who supervised the cooking ses-

sions. 

Willow class have enjoyed learning all 

about the small Scottish island of 

Coll . They have been using maps, 

photographs and weather data to 

identify the human and physical geog-

raphy of the island and comparing it 

with Wootton Wawen.  

Here are some of the class sharing 

work they are proud of. 



FOWS NEWS 

Many thanks to all the children and 
parents who took part in the Fa-
ther’s Day cards fund raiser and the 
Smarties Challenge.  

We raised a magnificent £221.60 
from the Smarties Challenge when 
the cost of the sweets was deduct-
ed. The class totals were: 

Oak £43.60 
Willow £88.40  
Chestnut £61.00 
Sycamore £66.60 
 
We also managed to raise £ 202      
from our recent Break the Rules 
Day.  
 
Watch out on Studybugs for details 
of other FOWS events  this term.  
 
Can I thank everyone for supporting 
these events and especially to FOWs 
members: Mrs Goodman, Mrs Hay-
den and Mrs Mason for all their 
hard work.  They are very keen to 
get more parents involved with 
FOWS—if you can help please speak 
to Mrs Agar in the office.  
 
RELATIONSHIP EDUCATION 
 
Please look out for information sent 
on Studybugs regarding  RSE lessons  
 

 

These lessons will start next Friday 
16th June. 

ONLINE SAFETY 

The online world and digital tech-
nology has become such a signifi-
cant part of our lives – and integral 
to so many aspects of our daily 
routine – that we shouldn’t be sur-
prised at the degree of influence it 
can wield over what we think and 
how we feel. Many experiences 
that young people have on the in-
ternet are hugely positive and up-
lifting … but sadly, that’s not al-
ways the case. 

Negative incidents online – such as 
disagreements with other users, 
stumbling across upsetting content 
or feeling left out by friends – can 
be intensely damaging to a child’s 
emotional state. Our poster at the 
end of the newsletter has some 
useful tips for young people on 
how even small, simple actions can 
help to children’s wellbeing when 
we’re on the internet. 

ATTENDANCE 

Our attendance target is 96%. Our 

whole school attendance for the 

year is currently  below this at 

95.3%.  This week’s attendance  is 

even lower at 94.6 %.     

The next newsletter will be on Fri-

day 23rd June.  

 

Have a wonderful weekend.  

Sian Gair 

 

Dates  

w/c 12/06/23—Phonics Screening (Year 1) 

and Multiplication Check (Year 4) 

14/06/23—New Intake Induction After-

noon—1.45 –3 pm 

15/06/23—KS 2 Alive 2023 Praise Party at 

Stoneleigh 

23/06/23—Oak Class Assembly / FOWS 

Hamper Day 

27/06/23—Forest School starts for Syca-

more class 

28/06/23—30/6/23—Sycamore class resi-

dential visit 

30/06/23—Closing date for 11+ examina-

tion applications 

w/c  3/07/23—Sports week—Sports Day on 

Thursday 6/7/23 

4/07/23—Year 5 visit to Henley High to see 

Aladdin 

5/07/23 –Secondary School Induction and 

New Intake Induction Drop-in Session at 

2pm 

10/07/23—Oak and Willow classes visit to 

Butterfly Farm 

12/07/23—Sycamore Open Water Day at 

Evesham 

13/07/23—KS 2 at Warwickshire Sings Con-

cert  and  New Intake Induction Drop-in 

Session at 2pm 

20/07/23—Sycamore Play 

21/07/23—Celebration assembly at 2.40pm 

25/07/23—Leavers Service at St  

Peter’s Church at 9.30am and  

final service at 2.40pm  

 

 




